


 
 
Council favours the current system of 50% of Councillors being elected every two years providing a 
level of continuity and opportunity for experienced Councillors to mentor new Councillors.  
Council also encourages further consideration be given to exploring electronic voting methods to 
increase voter participation and provide a more rapid outcome of election results.  
[4.4] Public Vote to Elect the Mayor and President 
The Council is a Tier 1 LGA and is not supportive of the proposal. Experience suggests that publicly 
elected mayors do not always have the support of their fellow councillors whereas there is generally 
greater unity and a better working relationship when the Mayor is elected by their peers.  
[4.5] Tiered Limits on the Number of Councillors 
The proposal indicates that Council would need to reduce its elected representation based on the 
population criteria. A reduction in councillor numbers would increase the individual workload on 
Councillors and potentially impact the representation for smaller towns within the district.  
[6.6] Audit Committees 
The Council is not supportive of the reforms that mandate the Audit Committee to be chaired by an 
independent person. The audit committee has access to sensitive financial and risk management 
information which is not generally made available to the public.  
 
If you have any further queries on this matter, please contact myself on 9186 8631 or by email at 
henry.eaton@karratha.wa.gov.au.  
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Henry Eaton 
MANAGER GOVERNANCE AND ORGANISATIONAL STRATEGY 
 
7 February 2022 




